At a meeting of the Parish council held on Monday 21st February 2011 there were present, Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees, Mr J Blowers, Mr R Leech, Mr K Wood, Mr P Ball, Mrs G Soanes, Mr J Nichols, PCSO Kershaw, WDC Cllr P Ashdown & SCC Cllr M Barnard, 14 Parishioners were also present.

Apologies were received from Mr S Perks, Mrs J Browne & Mrs T Townend, PC Stranks & Cllr Law
The minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 10th January were approved and signed.

Declaration of Interests No interests were declared
Clerks Report Update from the last meeting. The flooding and surface water draining onto Lowestoft Road was reported last month and has been chased up with SCC. As yet no repairs have been made.  After much discussion with Waveney Norse & WDC it was decided the willow tree would have to be felled. This has been done and is awaiting planting of a new tree. 
15 minutes for Parishioner input. A parishioner reported the slip road at the end of Market Lane where it joins the A12 is in bad condition and full of pot holes. Both the clerk & Cllr Barnard SCC will report. One of posts put in place to stop cars parking on the grass verge on market lane at the corner with Barkis Meadow has been removed. The clerk will contact the highways dept to report. A parishioner advised the  water problem on Queensway is causing real concern and advised  some of the drains are in a bad state with some raised above the road level. In addition they reported this flowing water was starting to damage the Wall at Number 8 Queensway. Cllr Barnard advised an inspection from SCC had taken place but as yet no update from them was known and no date for repairs were given. Cllr Barnard agreed to chase up again & report at the next meeting. It was reported the litter is extremely bad along Hall Road particularly near to the entrances to the Prison and Lakeside Rise. A parishioner has volunteered to clear up along this stretch if a team of others will join him to help. Cllr Ashdown advised WDC would be happy to provide litter clearing equipment if required and clearance of any collected rubbish. A Parishioner thanked WDC for their help with cutting back the hedging along the footpath between The Street and The Pippins, although a lot of debris has been left behind and pushed up against his fence in Meadowlands. Concerns were raised by a parishioner following the approval by WDC for the planning application at Timbers, Pound Lane. They wished to pass on her disappointment and anger that the refusal by the Parish Council was not supported by WDC. Cllr Ashdown advised he will be meeting with Mr Green or Mr Hillson of WDC planning department this week and would pass on these observations. Mr Rees advised that he had spoken to Mr Green on the telephone after he had called regarding this application and was advised under the current guidelines that the planning office has to work to and after visiting the site himself he had no grounds to refuse this application. Mr Nichols raised his doubts of the credibility of the current governments wish to empower local bodies with local decisions and was disappointed in this particular case to see the application passed. Mr Blowers suggested the Parish council send a letter to our local MP Peter Aldous to pass on these concerns . The clerk will action this and report back once a reply is received.  Mr Nichols asked Cllr Ashdown how the parish council can make sure plans go to a committee decision. Cllr Ashdown advised this would need to be put in writing from the Parish Council as it was no longer in his power to request this personally. Cllr Ashdown suggested to help with future planning applications asking one of the senior planning officers to attend a future meeting. This was agreed as a good idea and will await his feedback.
Other Parish Business (Parish Councilors). Mr Leech reported a large piece of concrete on the grass bank is now protruding into the road and after hitting it in his car caused damage to two tyres and wheels. This is situated on Market lane close to Valley Farm house. The clerk and Cllr Barnard will look into and report. Mr Ball passed on thanks on behalf of the school for the donation of netball equipment. The recent pond clearing was very successful and thanks were given to all involved Clive Ffitch, Fred Edwards, Brian Shelton, Abi Knight, Cetin Covac, Tim Beane, Ken Ward, John Nichols, Pat Mounser & Warren Simpson. Special thanks was also given to Paul Button for supplying a tractor and trailer to clear all removed debris away. Mr Ball advised he is still dealing with the documents regarding the land registry and will continue to update. The Chairman wished to thank all involved with the pond clearing party. My Blowers reported on the Royal British Legion service held last November at St Mary’s church. It was very successful & it has been proposed to carry on in the future with one main service at Blundeston Church in the same way. Mr Wood reported the 30mph repeater sign along the Flixton Road was still missing. The clerk will report to highways again. Mr Wood was also concerned about the traffic cutting up the verge alongside rose cottage which will eventually undermine the gardens. Mr Wood was concerned about the speed of traffic using roadway from Flixton Road up to White House Farm and asked from SCC for clarification as the the status of this roadway. Although it offers access to the farm it was on all maps he had researched showing as a footpath. Cllr Barnard from SCC will look into this for clarification of use.
Police Report.  Police report was read out by PCSO Kershaw. For the month of January there were no recorded crimes in the parish of Flixton & five for Blundeston. There were five recorded 2 related to H.M.P. 1 theft of plants from the school. One was common assault & one theft of a vehicle on Lound road.  Earlier this month a vehicle was also stolen from Lakeside Rise, to have two vehicles stolen in two weeks is very rare. The parking at the school has raised concerns and some parents were concerned about cars reversing into the school gateway which may cause an accident and a child gets hurt. I have spoken to the Head and letters have been sent out to advise against this. The landlord of the Plough has kindly given permission for vehicles to park there, we encourage parents to walk up to the school to alleviate the congestion on Church Road. I have reported to the highways that signs are broken and missing on Lakeside Rise, Flixton Road and Park Hill roundabout. Also the widening of Lound Road, at a narrow bend but this has been turned down and details were emailed to the clerk. The community tasking meeting is to be held at 2pm on 5th April at the Harbour referral unit, Saturn Close, off Corton Road. WDC councilors and officers from the North SNT will be in attendance, we ask the public to attend and bring with them any issues they have whether police related or not. A councilor reported a trailer parked on the path in Church road is a trip hazard as the wheels and a large wheel clamp are overhanging the footpath considerably and a young child did trip over this & knocked their head. PCSO Kershaw agreed to visit the owner..
District Councillor report Cllr Paul Ashdown reported issue with trees on Queensway is still ongoing. General council budget will be set later this month. WDC are hoping to shortly confirm there will be no increase in council tax for the coming year.
County Councillor Report. Cllr Mike Barnard reported the grit bin has been ordered and will be delivered within the next two weeks. The pot holes at the entrance to the village hall have been filled in temporarily with the final works due to take place shortly. Mr Barnard confirmed this entrance does come under Highways responsibility.  Regarding the budget cuts within Suffolk it was confirmed school crossing patrols will be affected & the youth service is being curtailed but parties have come forward to assist. Bus subsidies are being reduced. Library service costs have to be reduced by 30%. And will be discussed further in July after the consultation period is over.
Exact details of cuts are not finalised and they are at present are unavailable. Cllr Barnard SCC would not be increasing council tax for the coming year.
Blundeston Prison resettlement scheme We were joined by Mr Craig Ellis representing HMP Blundeston. Mr Ellis was to give a presentation on the new Prison resettlement scheme and the benefits it would offer our community. He advised thoroughly checked and approved prison inmates would be released in small working parties to take part in projects identified within the parish. Mr Ellis highlighted HMP Blundeston is particularly keen to work closely with the immediate parish. A working party would be allocated to help with a variety of tasks for which the parish council was invited to identify.i.e hedge cutting, ditch clearing, painting and ongoing maintenance to buildings etc. The group would be adequately trained and clothed to suit the chosen project with the whole process from allocation of an individual to them being eligible for release into this project taking 28 days. To move the idea forward Mr Ellis would be looking for feedback suggestions and have any concerns raised by the council passed on to him. Questions arose as to whether they would be able to do such jobs as those mentioned and in addition produce work for the community that would take place in the prison workshops like new picnic benches at the primary school etc. Mr Ellis advised they would be able to do this and would welcome all recommendations. A point of contact from the Parish Council would be required. This person would be invited into the prison on occasions to suit and benefit the whole project. It was agreed by the council this would be very good for the village and an excellent opportunity to complete works that have frustrated the community in the past and be of benefit to both parties. A meeting of councillors is scheduled for 1st March to discuss this further before going back to Mr Ellis. 
Pruning of trees on Millennium Green & reinstating the beacon The clerk will delay these items until the next meeting.
Chairmans Broadband upgrade The chairman requested approval to upgrade his hard drive at a cost of £50. This was approved.
Lowestoft Road telephone Box Three residents of Lowestoft Road attended the meeting and produced a petition signed by residents seeking removal of the telephone box. Photographs were  produced to show where vandalism had taken place. The residents were concerned the lit telephone box was attracting anti social behaviour and youths were seen hanging around late at night making noise and causing a general nuisance and upset to near neighbours. Mr Nichols advised the telephone box was owned by the Parish council and it still has an electricity supply. Having still got the documents from the purchase of the Telephone box Mr Nichols agreed to contact them regarding the process to have it safely removed. The PC expressed disappointment that the box was being vandalised as it was purchased for the villagers to enjoy and to keep a piece of history in the village. However appreciated the concerns.
Village Website Mr Nichols has requested this be delayed until the next meeting.
Skatepark Litter Mr Rees had received a letter regarding damage to items at the skate park & litter on and around the site. The lockable cupboard has been smashed open and the bin had been damaged and was now missing causing a large build up of litter around the area. It was also reported that it seems the base is not suitably draining and is frequently waterlogged. The clerk will contact the skate park committee and PSCO Kershaw to discuss further. 
Re-Planting of new trees at Village hall The chairman advised he had obtained 4 rowan trees to replace the poplar trees no the village hall site and these will be planted shortly. Mr Rees has spoken to Mr McDowell-Veitch of Waveney Norse who suggested a red oak would be a good replacement for the willow tree this was agreed. The chairman will seek a quote.
New Notice Board to discuss at resettlement meeting on 1st March.
Pot Holes at Village hall entrance these have been filled in temporarily.
Planning No plans to be actioned 
Finances Karpet Kingdom. Repairs to village hall flooring. £225 + vat. To be paid by Village hall and VAT reclaimed. UK Power networks – cheque received for £122.95. Barclays bank – Cheque received from Millennium Green trust £264.7

Correspondence
Mr S George – letter received regarding tree screening at the sewerage works, Corton. This was raised with WDC Cllr Ashdown and the clerk will liase with WDC. The Clerk and Cllr Ashdown will report back at the next meeting.

Rosalind Roots – Letter received regarding local bus service. Suffolk Accident Rescue – Thank you letter and receipt for donation

SCC – fire & rescue risk management plan. SCC – Changes to recycling centres. Beccles site due to close on 9th May. Mrs I Mayes – Copy of letter forwarded to WDC planning

There being no further business the meeting finished at 2105hrs
The next meeting will be held on Monday 21st March 2011
